

Montville Youth Advisory Board Minutes

289 Route 32 Uncasville, CT 06382 Office (860) 848-7724 Fax (860) 848-4058

www.montvilleyouth.org

June 10, 2010 6:00PM

Members Present: Chairman: Daniel Dunn, Tim Shanahan, Lt. Lenny Bunnell, Susan Rickards, Robert Mitchell, David Jetmore, Laura Tanner, Marilyn Williams, and Lori Comforti

Absent: Liaison Bill Caron, Officer Karen Moorehead (D.A.R.E.), and Kailah Pflugbeil

Also Present: MYSB Director: Barbara Lockhart

The meeting was called to order by Daniel Dunn at 6:02pm.

- I. Minutes from May 2010 meeting reviewed. Chairman Daniel Dunn called for a motion to accept the minutes; Motion made to accept by Lori Comforti, 2nd by Tim Shanahan
- II. **Correspondence**: Resignation of Administrative Assistant Tina Muniz Jones (took full time position at Town Hall).
- III. **Programs, events & fundraisers:** Barbara
 - ASP is wrapping up the year & there will be a cookout on Friday June 18th for the kids and families...the Board is invited to attend
 - Registration for 2010-2011 ASP begins on June 21st MYSB anticipates a full program current waiting list is at approximately 25 kids
 - Blood Drive is June 21st from 1:00 p.m. -6:00 p.m.
 - May have summer tag sale and Recyclable shopping bags available 2 for &5.00

IV. YAC:

- No report. Reconvene in September 2010

V. Directors Forum/Public Relations: (see youth scoop direct dialogue)

Will not be filing Administrative Assistant position until July 1st

VI. Old Business:

- Lt. Bunnell and Daniel Dunn still haven't had a chance to meet concerning by-laws, tabled until September meeting
- There will be a meeting concerning the Juvenile Review Board this summer...Barbara will let everyone know when and where and will invite a YSB that has a long running successful JRB
- Family Movie nights schedule is posted and will feature family movies over 5 different Saturdays this summer

VII. New Business/correspondence:

Liaison Bill Caron absent No reported on Town Business.

- Norwich Bulletin will no longer publish the Montville Community Booklet, Barbara will meet with Kathy (Sr. & Social Serv.) and Peter (Park & Rec.) about what steps will be taken to come up with alternative plan

VIII. Good Welfare:

- Work with Senior Center over the summer to develop intergenerational projects, activities, and trips.
- IX. **Other Business** Chairman Dunn thanked everyone for their service to the Board & wishes everyone a safe and happy summer and looks forward to seeing everyone in September.
- X. **Adjournment**: motion made by David to adjourn meeting at 6:30 pm motion 2nd by Tim Shanahan.

Next meeting: Thursday September 9, 2010 @ 6:00pm at MYSB.

Respectfully Submitted: Susan Rickards, MYAB Secretary